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       WILTWYCK QUILTERS’ GUILD 
NEWSLETTER  
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NEXT GUILD MEETING  

     

        Saturday, March 19, 2016  

GRACE COMMUNITY CHURCH 

160 SEREMMA CT.  

LAKE KATRINE, NY 12449  

9:30 – 10:00 for coffee, tea 

and snacks  

Items to bring to the March meeting:  

• Name Tag (wear it and get a raffle ticket)  

• Show and tell items 

• Church donation 

 

 

              TREATS  
All members are asked to bring a snack to the 
monthly meeting.  The Hospitality schedule for 
the year is as follows, according to the first letter 
of your last name.  

March  G, H;  April  J, K, L;  May  M, N, O;  June  
P, Q, I.  
  

 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  
 

Thanks to everyone for their patience and help at the last 
meeting.  Everything worked out well in the end. 
The class with Lisa F. was attended by 16 of us, several 
people finished their hand embroidered pincushion at 
home on the same day. 
With our scholarship basket we earned a nice start-up of 
$25.  Maybe we should put the basket in the kitchen 
instead of the back of the church. 
Recently we decided to have buddies for our new 
members and contacts for guests.  I do not think we have 
figured out how to set this into action.  Please give it 
some thought so we can implement this important 
suggestion. 
Be well. 

Theresa  

 

 

Board  

Meetings  

Quilt show 
Meetings  

Regular 
Meetings  

Community 
Meetings  

March 19     March 19  March 23  

  April 16  April 16  April 20  

May 21    May 21  May 25  

  June 18  June 18  June 24  

  

All WQG meetings are held at the Grace Community 
Church.  The coffee, tea and snack begin at 9:30.  The 
meeting begins at 10:00.  
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Board meetings are held at 9:15 at the Grace Community 
Church, prior to the regular meeting. All board and 
committee members should attend these meetings.  ALL 
members of the guild are welcome to attend these 
meetings. Meeting time and date are subject to change.  

 

The Wiltwyck Quilters’ Guild is a non-profit 

organization.  The purpose of this organization 

shall be to preserve the tradition and the history 

of quilt making, as well as to foster awareness 

and receptivity to create innovation in the art, to 

promote and sponsor interest and appreciation 

in all areas of quilt making among our members 

and the general public, and to promulgate 

friendship and the exchange of ideas.  

 

 

 

President      Theresa Pabon  
Vice President     Sharon Conlon  
Recording Sec.    Joan Polakoff  
Corresponding Sec.    Deidre Thorpe-Clark   
Treasurer      Pat Williams  
Parliamentarian    Joyce Luby  

    

Committee Heads  
Past President     Anita Rowell  
Community Service    Anita Rowell  
Historian      Leona Willis  
Hospitality          Peggy Smith  
Librarian      Mary McLaughlin  
*Membership               Jenny Bach     
Newsletter      Peggy Smith  
*Program    Susan S. Cohn/Marie         

Girard Kim Warren  

Publicity      Jackie Sittner  
*Quilt Show       Jackie Sittner  
Raffle Table      Regina Packard  
Web Master      Jenny Bach  
Voting Committee Members *  

 

COMMUNITY SERVICE  

When planning your quilt for the shelter think children 

please use batting and either tie or machine quilt.  And if 
you want, please put a red heart on it! For the nursing 
home: please plan for an adult, both female and male. 
NO Batting NO heart!!! Just a top and a backing.  Lite 
weight corduroy or flannel.  The size should be about 36-
38" wide and about 48" long.  Not too wide as they can 
get caught in the wheelchair wheels.  Community service 
sewing is the Wednesday AFTER the regular meeting.  
Community service sewing is held at the Kingston Elks 
Lodge, 143 Hurley Ave., Kingston, at 9:00 until noon.  

Thanks, Anita Rowell   

 

 

 

 

Membership News 
We have two new members to welcome into the guild: 
 
Jodi Wolff 
28 Rodrigo Knolls 
Millbrook, NY 12545 
845-642-4885 
jiwolff@verizon.net 

 

Cindy Herb 
PO Box 1 
Malden-on-Hudson, NY 12453 
845-246-7540 
herbees@aol.com 
 

  

Congratulations to Grace Moone the winner of 

the Block of the Month at the February meeting   
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              October 8 & 9, 2016 

                Quilt Show News  

Thanks to Jenny, you can now find updates on our quilt 
show on Facebook and our website.  Check out the news! 
We would like to have a dedication page in honor of 
members who have passed on since the last quilt 
show.    I really don’t want to miss anyone so I would 
appreciate your help.    If you could call me or email me 
with a name, I will make sure she is mentioned in our 
program.  Thank you! 
 
        Jackie    Jsittner@yahoo.com 

 Quilt Show Committee Chairs  

Admissions/Lobby:      Marquita Rich, Phyllis Stamy 

Demonstrations:         Darlene Breitenstein 

Dream Basket:            Regina Packard  

Challenge Block:         Lesley Grey, Regina Packard 

Fabric Raffle Basket:   Joan Polakoff, Connie Brewer  

Food:                        Theresa Pabon, Peggy Smith  

Guild Boutique:           Erika Assimus, Peggy Smith  

Insurance & Ribbons:  Pat Clark  

Judging:                    Vicki Lienau, Connie Brewer 

Membership:              Jenny Bach 
Publicity:                   Sarah Kessenich, Jackie 
Ferraro, Alice Maceyak, Jenny Bach 

Raffle Quilt:               Gail Carl  

Raffle Ticket Sales:     Doreen Sanguine, Judy Turco 

Registrations:            Joan Polakoff, Shirley Swenson  

Quilt Description Labels: Debbie Martin  

Quilt Show Setup/Hanging: Mary McLaughlin, Joyce Luby  

Signs: 

Take Down:               Anita Rowell, Leona Willis, Judith 

Berns 

Treasurer:                 Pat Williams  

Vendors:                   Deidre Thorpe-Clark, Te Pabon, Linda Golden  

Art Dolls:                   Denise Giardullo, Lexie Langley  

Wearables:                Mary McLaughlin  

White Glove Monitor:  Vesta Lawless, Barb Alberstat  

  

 

 

2016 Wiltwyck Quilt Show Raffle Basket  
  

To all of our members:   
I will be collecting ½ yard pieces of fabric for our Raffle 
Basket at each Guild meeting.  Your generosity will 
assure that we can offer a great raffle basket to those 
who visit our show.  

  

Joan Polakoff  
 

Dream Baskets for the Quilt Show  
 
The Dream Baskets are a popular addition to the quilt 
show and a great source of revenue. Pick a theme and 
have fun! Use your imagination. 
 Choose any theme, some examples are:  Tea, Pets, 
Yarn, Male interest (fishing, outdoor sports, 
woodworking), Hobbies, etc. 
Each basket needs at least one hand made item. 
  

I have 3 baskets available, if you need one. 

Once you pick your theme, call me so we do not have 

duplicates  

 

Regina Packard (518) 678-9932 

 

HELP GET THE WORD OUT 
 
If you are planning to attend a quilt show this spring or 
summer please take a bundle of our beautiful, informative 
book marks for Quilts in the Valley.  Contact Alice 
Maceyak to pick up the bookmarks. 
 
Sarah Kessenich 
 

 

*****************************************  

  

  

Charm Squares  
 Sue Stepp / Pat Clark 

For March, please bring 21 light green squares.  The 
following quilters have signed up: Assimus*, Barnes*, 
Cahill*, Clark*, Conlon*, Doyle, Frenza*, Giardullo, 
Grambling*, Kessenich, Luby*, McLaughlin*, Navarra*, 
Rowell*, Schiff, Sitner*, Stepp*, Stessin*, Urbon*, 
Williams*, and Wodin*.   
 
Colors for the rest of the year are as follow: April - purple, 
May - yellow, and June - bold blue.   
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Names with an '*' have signed up for the entire year. If 
you anticipate participating all season long, please place 
a star next to your name on next month's sign-up sheet. 
Those who want to sign up month by month are welcome 
to participate.  

  

Fabric cut for the squares should be pre-washed, without 
selvages. Squares should be cut precisely 6 1/2" by 6 
1/2", so that they can be readily used. The colors/themes 
will be different every month.  

  

Unless called for, please don't use novelty fabrics. The 
squares will fit nicely into a one-quart Ziploc- type 
baggie, so please bring one with your name on it. Place 
your squares on top, and we will distribute your fabric 
and return your baggie to you filled with all the different 
fabrics!  
  

Program News 

 
 
March 219, 2016: Community Sewing 

 
We will be making Snowballs!!  I will have fabric for the 
project. We will be using 6 1/2" squares and 2 1/2" squares 
of UNBLEACH muslin for the corner pieces.   
You will need a sewing machine with a 1/4" foot, your power 
cord and foot control. [if you have a long power cord you 
may need it] A neutral thread it good. A small iron and pad, 
also a small mat, rotary cutter, a 61/2" ruler, a 1" X 6" ruler 
and a pencil.   Be sure your name is on your equipment.  
If you have never made Snowballs, stay and learn how!! 
If you have fabric cut into 6 1/2" squares, you can bring 
some of your own, JUST BE SURE THEY ARE EXACT 
SIZE. 
If you have any questions call me at 845-331-1869 
 Anita 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Denim Jean Vest Class With Evelyn Urbom 

 

Supply List: 

1. Fabric cutting shears 
2. Thread snips 
3. Deninm colored thread 
4. Thread to co-ordinate with lining fabric 
5. Acrylic ruler (6" x 19") 
6. Marking pen 
7. Straight ins 
8. Sewing machine 
9. Iron and pressing mat (we can share if you 

don't have your own) 
10. Old denim jeans (make sure there are no holes 

in the knees 
11. Fabric for lining and vest front and back (check 

your patterns for requirements) plus 1/4 yard 
more 

Homework: 

1. Remove both rear end pockets and bring them 
with you to class 

2. Open inner leg seams of jeans 
3. You will need to make trim for both the upper 

right and lower left sides of the top band make 
it approx. 2 1/2"-4" wide by 7" - 10" long.  The 
lower band 4" wide x the width of the vest front 
(measure your tissue pattern).  I suggest the 
ling fabric plus 1 or 2 contrasting fabrics.  You 
could make a 4-patch windmill or a Seminole 
type band. 

Any questions - please feel free to call me 
Evelyn Urbom 845-876-2340 
 
 

Upcoming Events 
 
 
March 19, 2016: Community Sew at Grace Church:  
Also at our March 19 meeting, Evelyn Urbom will offer her 
denim vest class. At this time the class is full. Please 
contact Kim Warren if you wish to put your name on a 
waiting list. 
April 15, 2016 (Friday): Redbird Quilt Co Heart’s Content 
Pillow Top: Karen Miller 
April 16, 2016: Redbird Quilt Co Lecture and Trunk 
Show: Karen Miller  
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May 21, 2016: Simple Bird Appliqué; Lecture and Hand 
Appliqué Class: Kerry Burke 
May 22, 2016 (Sunday): Friends of Baltimore: Kerry 
Burke 
June 18, 2016 Cuties: Cathy Anderson 
 
 
In April the Guild will welcome Karen L. Miller, who will be 

coming to us from the Finger Lakes Region of the state. 

Her website ~ www.redbirdquiltco.com showcases her 

love of wool and cotton applique. Karen is also a 

contributor of “recipes” to the Moda Bake Shop online 
quilter’s resource of patterns and tutorials, where her 
original designs for various aspects of quilting are 

available to the quilting world. 

On Friday, April 15, Karen will conduct a class on creating 

a sweet home décor pillow with some simple piecing, a 

little quilting, and some (optional) wool embellishments. 

What’s awesome is that we can make two pillows with 
just one jelly roll and some added yardage. 

The free pattern and supply list for the Hearts Content 

Pillow is available for download from the following site. 

Some copies of the pattern will be available at the March 

meeting for anyone who isn’t able to get it online. 

http://www.modabakeshop.com/wp-

content/uploads/2014/09/MBS-hearts-content-pillow.pdf 

 

 

  

 The class will be a full day workshop at the Grace 

Church, from 9:30 – 4:00. There will be a $20 workshop 

fee for members, $25 for non-members. Please register 

with Te Pabon. 

On Saturday, April 16, Karen will lecture and share her 

trunk show of creations at our regular Guild meeting. 

 

Looking ahead, Kerry Burke, from Simple Bird Applique 

(www.simplebirdapplique.com) will join us on May 21 for 

a lecture and truck show at our morning meeting, and 

conduct a half day workshop on an Eagle Hand Applique  

in the afternoon. On Sunday, May 22 she will teach a full 

day Friends of Baltimore hand applique class.  

 In June, Cathy Anderson is scheduled to bring her bag of 

tricks to show us the power of those little Cuties for which 

The Quilt Basket has become famous.  

Stay tuned 

 

Local Events of Interest 

KATE THEMEL WORKSHOP 
First Dutchess Quilt Guild 
May 19, 2016.  9am - 3pm at the Cooperative Extension 
Farm and Home Center, Millbrook, NY.  Cost is $90. For 
non- members, additional kit fee of $30. Payable to Kate 
Themel (kit fee paid the day of workshop) 
Currently, there are 2 openings.  If interested, contact 
Carol Weber rodian@optonline.net 

 Vermont Quilt Festival Bus Trip – First Dutchess 
Quilters 

June 23-24, 2016 

This is the Vermont Quilt Festival’s 40th Year.  There are two 
large exhibit hall and 90 vendors.  The bus trip is $220 for 
members and $235 for non-members.  The trip includes: 
ticket to the Shelburne Museum that will be featuring a 
special exhibit by Dominique Ehrmann; lodging 
accommodations (double occupancy) at the Windjammer 
Inn- Best Western Hotel (breakfast included); a ticket to the 
Champagne-Chocolate reception to preview the show; a 
ticket to the quilt show. 

Teresa Meyer is taking $100 deposits; and the balance will 
be due in April and May; full payment will be accepted 
anytime.   IF you are interested in the trip or would like more 
information, please contact Teresa Meyer at 
lunkrrlady@gmail.com  
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 The Third Saturday in March Every Year! 

      National Quilting Day - Celebrate!! 

 
Our guild meeting happens to be the same day as 

National Quilting Day, March 19, 2016. Read more about 

this on the National Quilting Association website:   

http://www.nqaquilts.org/nqd/  

Similar to last year, the Board agreed that a way to 

celebrate this day is to show appreciation for 

Grace Community Church for allowing us to use their 

facility by helping stock their Essentials 

Pantry. As you enter the door, there has been a large 

basket for donations. Wouldn’t it be nice if our members 

brought in articles on March 19th for this? The list of 

non-food items requested are: toilet paper, dish soap, 

SOS pads, paper towels, facial tissue, napkins, sandwich 

bags, coffee filters, laundry soap, all-purpose cleaner, 

hand & body soap/lotion, shampoo, toothpaste, dental 

floss, toothbrushes, sun screen, deodorant. Food stamps 

and WIC don’t cover these items. Non-perishable foods 

are also needed. We are publishing this in our February 

newsletter in case you see some nice sales, like buy one 

– get one free. A nice way to show ‘caring and sharing’. 
 

Pat Clark 

 

 

 
 

                     In Memorium 
 

Jan Dayton, a member of Wiltwyck Quilters’ Guild since 
1978, passed away on January 29, 2016. 

Jan served as an officer, committee chair, and was an 

active participant at every quilt show.   She was a 

member of South Mountain Piecemakers since 1984. Jan 

served as president of South Mountain and was the 

backbone of the group.  Her leadership abilities, clear 

thinking, and innate fairness were evident in all the jobs 

she took on at Wiltwyck and South Mountain. 

Jan was a talented quilter, inducted into the Catskill 

Mountain Quilters” Hall of Fame in 1995.  She was 
always eager to share her knowledge and talents with 

everyone she met.  Jan always participated at Wiltwyck’s 
monthly community sewing. 

Jan was a kind, generous and caring person.  She was 

quick to laugh and always ready to help a friend.  Her 

friends will miss her support and smiles, and will 

remember her always. 
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Workshop Registration Form 

 

Please return form with check payable to: Wiltwyck Quilters’ Guild (with name of workshop noted on the check) 
to:   

 

Theresa Pabon 

1683 Glasco Tnpk 

Woodstock, New York 12498 

 

 

 

Name. _____________________________________________ 

Address: ____________________________________________ 

Phone Numbers: _____________________________________  

Email: ______________________________________________ 

 

Workshop:  

Date and Time:   

Location:   

Enclose check for: Member:   $20 _____ 

   Non-member:  $25 _____ 

 

Please make check payable to: Wiltwyck Quilters’ Guild 

 

If you desire a copy of the supply list mailed to you, please include a self-addressed, stamped envelope. 
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WILTWYCK QUILTERS’ GUILD 

 PO BOX 6154 

 KINGSTON NY 12402-6154  

  


